
State Water Resources Control Board
REVISED - Notice of Public Meeting

Consolidation of Athal Mutual Water Company and
Fuller Acres Mutual Water Company

with Lamont Public Utility District

Tuesday, September 23, 2025, 6:00pm

Rancho Lindo Community Center
9023 Camino la Jolla, Lamont, CA 93241

The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) invites you to attend a public 
meeting for an update on the process to combine Athal Mutual Water Company (Athal MWC) and 
Fuller Acres Mutual Water Company (Fuller Acres MWC) with Lamont Public Utility District 
(Lamont PUD). 

BACKGROUND
In May 2018, the State Water Board issued compliance orders to Athal MWC and Fuller Acres 
MWC for the violation of the 1,2,3-trichloropropane maximum contaminant level, followed by 
citations for failing to return to compliance by May 2021. Some people who drink water containing 
1,2,3-trichloropropane in excess of the maximum contaminant level over many years may have 
an increased risk of getting cancer.

In September 2022, the State Water Board notified Athal MWC, Fuller Acres MWC, and Lamont 
PUD of the six-month period to negotiate consolidation voluntarily. Public meetings were held in 
March 2023 and June 2023, as required by the mandatory consolidation process.

HOW TO SUBMIT PUBLIC COMMENTS – DEADLINE SEPTEMBER 30, 2025
Mail:  Reyna Lira

State Water Resources Control Board – Division of Drinking Water
265 W. Bullard Ave, Suite 101, Fresno, CA 93704

Email: DDW-SoCalEngagement@waterboards.ca.gov

LANGUAGE SERVICES
This meeting will be offered in English with Spanish language interpretation. To request 
translation of written documents, interpretation services in another language, or sign language 
services, please use one of the following options at least ten (10) business days before the 
meeting: 

· Submit a Language Services Request online: bit.ly/LanguageRequest
· Contact: 916-341-5254 or opp-languageservices@waterboards.ca.gov

ACCESSIBILITY
Telecommunications Device for the Deaf (TDD) users may contact the California Relay Service 
at (800) 735-2929 or voice line at (800) 735-2922.
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